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BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB BUSINESS MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 10, 2004 

 
Attendance: 
Fran Bonkowski  Sheila Walker  Kent Bradsher  Jackie Hallaman  Tripp Turner 
Clint Sharpe  Butch Dowd  MaryAnn Lynch  Fred Hallaman  Ronnie Gregory 
Angie Sharpe  Charles Lindley  Jimmy Lynch  Crystal Turner  Stephen Stearns 
Denise Upchurch  Judy Lindley  Dotty Whaley  Rick Wolfe  Brenda Smith 
Steve Pettigrew  Ellen Dodson  Evelyn Turner  Debbie Wall  Hugh Walker 
Chuck Upchurch  Peggy Childress  Bob Maccia  Ron Jefferies  Mary Gregory 
Pam McHone  Carl Hansen  Linda Maccia  Janice Cook  Judy Smith 
Baxter Sellars  Peg Hansen  Jonnie Ellington  Steve McHone  Carol Pettigrew 
Norma Long   
 
*Secretary’s Report:  296 members *Treasurer’s Report:  Balance as of 9/10/04:  $7,799.92 
 
Old Business:              
    
*Fun Monday tickets must be turned into Mary Gregory tonight. 
*Special Olympics Golf Tournament, Steve McHone encouraged every member to get one sponsor for $100.00.  Any 
donations should be turned in to Steve by Friday Oct 1, 2004.  He stated that we need a lot of teams to sign up. Next 
meeting Sept. 14th at 7:00pm 
*Brenda has all the merchandise to be sold at Fun Monday available, anyone wanting to help out on that day with the 
booth please come on out. 
*By-Laws Committee is still working on the by-laws and things are moving right along. 
*SOS Tea party is scheduled for Sept. 18th at 3:30 please plan to attend at the Arcade. 
*Fall Migration is Sept 17-26 
*Hall of Fame Nomination was printed in the newsletter, it was brought to the club’s attention that the form 
was incorrect. Mary would review what was sent to her and make any corrections and they would be mailed 
out to members on Sat. Denise volunteered to help Mary with the mailing. Deadline for entries is on Oct 1, 
2004. 
*2006 Summer Workshop was discussed in length so that club members would know what this actually 
involved.  It was recommended that the committee if we were awarded the Workshop, would be selected and 
would committee this from beginning until the workshop is complete.  Mary Gregory is the Chairperson and 
Brenda Smith is the Co-Chair.  Lynda Justice stated that this function is not about making money, but to put 
on a great Workshop with people going away from it saying, this was the best.  After much discussion a 
motion was made and seconded and it was passed. A Planned presentation will be made and presented at SOS 
on Sept 25, 2004.  
 
New Business: 
*Halloween Party is planned for Friday October 29th, 2004. There will be 50/50, Door Prizes. 
*Clint suggested that reimbursement be made to the two officers that attend the ACSC Meetings. There are two 
mandatory meetings held a year.  This would include:  Mileage, Rooms, and Tickets to meetings.  A motion was made 
and passed.  
*Festival of Oaks is on Oct 2, 2004; the BSC will dance at Stage 1 in front of the Attractions Band from 10-11 am. 
*Yard Sale:  Baxter Sellars and Peggy Childress will hold this fundraiser for the Christmas Cheer Families. The 
Club will match the yard sale amount.  Motion was made and passed.  Bob Maccia will pick up merchandise if 
you call him. 
*Bob Maccia asked that everyone put on their thinking caps for next year’s officers. Nominations will be made in 
October, and voting will take place in November. Bob will call each member that is nominated to see if they want to 
run. 
*Ronnie is still gathering information on the Junior Shaggers he will have more detail after SOS.  It was tabled until 
the next meeting. 
*Greensboro Area Shag Club party is Oct 9, 2004; anyone interested in going on the bus trip, please get money in by 
Oct 1, 2004. Please contact Chuck Upchurch at 437-9701.  If you are serious about going, we need to get the bus 
reserved. 
 
**Next Meeting October 15. 2004 at 8:00** 



 

Balance as of 08/20/04     $8,146.91   
      

Deposits (Income)      
      
      
Interest - 8/17/04 0.34       

Total Deposits   $0.34   
      

      
Expenses      

DJs 300.00 8/27,9/3,9/10   
Printing 36.38     
      
      
Website - monthly Hosting (Aug 2004) 10.95       

Total Expenses   $347.33   
      

      
Balance as of 09/10/2004     $7,799.92   

      
      
      

  Projected Expenses     
Stamps for the year - Approx.   $325.00   
DJs for the remainder of the year   $1,650.00 14 weeks + 1 Spec Event 
Printing Expense/Supplies   $608.92   
Website   $55.26   
Misc. Expense   $225.18   
ACSC Dues   $0.00   
Allocated SOS Membership Cards   $0.00   
Allocated Bus Trips   $120.00   
Membership Appreciation Pool Party   $0.00   
BSC Area Party (Luau) - Food   $0.00   
Allocated Fun Monday Tickets   $1,300.00   
Allocated For Tea Party in MB   $540.00 450 + 20%tip  
Allocated For Bowling     $0.00     

Total Expected Expenses Approx.  $4,824.36   

 
 
 

Meals On Wheels Silent Auction Committee will 
meet on October 5th at Master’s at 7:30pm. 



     

Halloween Party  
Friday, October 29, 2004  

9:00pm - 1:00am  
 

Come on in and party at Master's Lounge inside of 
Ramada Inn located off I40/85 exit 143. Come 
prepared for a large time, so spend the night -- Call 
336-227-5541 and ask for Shag Club Rate $49.00  
 

Prizes for "Best Costume"  
50/50 Drawing  
Fun! Fun! Fun! 

 
 
 

Administrator
Cross-Out




Fun Monday and More…. 
One of the best things about SOS is that you get a chance to get together with other shaggers you have met along 
the way that are from other areas. You know, the people you don’t see except when going to NMB for Mid Winter, 
Spring Safari, and Fall Migration.  It’s so much fun to see these folks each time and have a few laughs about what’s 
been going on since we last saw each other.  In addition to the fellowship of seeing old friends, there is a great 
chance of making new ones too.  That is definitely a plus in my life as well.  Each time we go to a SOS event, 
Burlington seems to come on strong!  Participating in the Spring Safari Parade and having a Fun Monday Booth 
lets everyone know that Burlington Shag Club is behind the ACSC and SOS one hundred percent.  While we have 
been successful in most of our endeavors, the biggest attribute is that we are increasing awareness of our club and 
the pride each one of us can have that we are active in support of the shag world.   
 
It was good to see so many members working in and around our booth this year.  Everyone who came to make a 
contribution of their time worked with diligence to sell our products.  While it is hard to single out anyone for their 
efforts, I must say a big THANK YOU to C.B. and Joan Kimbro.  I can’t begin to thank them enough for their time 
and effort in our booth.  I had no one to sign up for work in the booth after 2:00 p.m. and those two just kept on 
selling.  There were a few people who tried to relieve them, but they insisted on continuing.  You two are the 
greatest!   
 
We still have some products to yet to sell.  There are some Beach Chairs that some of our members pre-ordered 
with the Burlington Shag Club Logo that have not been picked up and there are still some available as well.  In 
addition, we have beach mats, retract-a-badges, and a few drawstring bags left.  Please come to the next business 
meeting night and I will have a display for you to make selections.   
 
Thank you for supporting this and all the club’s efforts.  It means a great deal to me personally, but more to the club 
as a whole.  With each event in which we participate, the awareness of Burlington Shag Club continues to increase, 
the reputation of our club is continues to grow in a positive way, and we should all be proud of that.  Hat’s off to all 
of you, you are great.  I am so proud to be a part of Burlington Shag Club. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Brenda R. Smith, Fun Monday Committee Chair 
 

Another SOS story by Angie Sharpe 
Fall Migration 2004 was by far the best SOS event that I have ever experienced.  There were many different club 
sponsored and non-club events throughout the week that have made this SOS memorable.  To start off, the tea party 
was a success and it was wonderful to see all of the members come out and support the club.  It is wonderful to see 
that we are a strong club in numbers but even stronger when we come together as a group.  The next event was later 
that night some of the members once again got together to celebrate Denise Upchurch’s Birthday.  All I have to say 
about that party is…Kent are you for HIRE and where do I find a costume like that!!!   
 
During this SOS some of the members got together to take a non-shag related trip on a day long casino cruise.  It 
was fun and if you were not there, no names mentioned (RONNIE & MARY) then you missed a REALLY good 
time.  I think that out of the entire group that went, CLINT was feeling the best.  In the future, if any one is 
interested in such and event just mention the words to Baxter and he will be sure to make sure that you are taken 
care of, thanks for setting it all up B-Man.  If anyone who went on the cruise has any hot water please let me know 
where I might be able to find some! 
 
The last memorable event that I had a pleasure to be involved in was Fun Monday.  This was my first time 
attending this event and I have to say if you have never been, you need to make plans to be there next year.  I want 
to say thank you to Brenda Smith who put a lot of time and effort to make this event so successful.  Another thank 
you goes to Rick Campbell who showed his support to the club by donating $5 for every print he sold to benefit the 
club so that we can further support charities like Meals on Wheels and Special Olympics.  Finally, yet importantly, 
I would like to say that you to Beatle Juice, Biker Babe, Hooter’s Girl, The Mask, Cape Man, Tina Turner, and 
Captain “C”, you provide great entertainment and many laughs!  Till next SOS… 
        



Oh Yes, it was SOS! 
 
What a great time we all had.  The first weekend, the hurricanes missed Myrtle Beach, 
thank God!  The Tea Party was on Saturday and went over well.  The Arcade was packed 
with Burlington Shag Club Members.  Our friends from Eden also had a Tea Party at The 
Arcade, so there was a lot of fun and fellowship for several hours.  Then there was Fun 
Monday; our booth went well.  It was packed 
all day.  I never knew our club had so 
many great sales people.  It was so 
thoughtful of Rick Campbell to let us sell the 
“Welcome To Ocean Drive” prints.  I 
understand we sold over 40 of them.  The 
second weekend was fun, but a more 
relaxing weekend.  There were still lots of 
people at the beach.  I thought that a lot of 
folks would have gone home; some did but 
several stayed and a lot came back for a 
second dose.  I took over 400 pictures, so be sure to check our website 
(www.burlingtonshagclub.com), you are probably in at least one of them. 
 
I do want to thank all our members that sold and bought Fun Monday Tickets.  Because 
of your efforts and support, our club won $200 for selling the most tickets.  Isn’t that 
wonderful!  Just goes to show you, when we all pull together, we can do what some think 
is the impossible. 
 
Thanks to a
of you, 

ll 

 
Mary 
 
 
 
 

Twister’s Fall Cyclone Party 
 

14th annual Fall Cyclone Party - November 5-7 at the old skating rink in Mooresville, NC 
DJ's Clyde Waller, Mike Rink, Granville Elliot, Judy Collins, Farrell Watts, Eddie Teeter and Ray Scott (from 

the Surf, 94.9FM at the beach) 
 

FREE Sunday morning performance by the Fantastic Shakers 
FREE workshop by the legendary Ellen Taylor 

FREE workshop by pros Charlie Womble and Jackie McGee 
Three FREE meals, munchies, late night coffee and pastries 

Three days of non-stop FREE adult beverages 
FREE shuttle bus service (if you book a room in accordance with flyer details) 

Much, much more 
 

http://www.goshagging.com has all the details including updated motel 
room info and photos, and much more about this event. It also includes a 

flyer you can view or download. 

http://www.goshagging.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Two of our friends, 
Debbie Wall and Rick Wolfe 

were Married on September 12, 2004. 
Congratulations to the 2 nicest people we know. 

 
Mary and Ronnie 

 
 
 

 

 

Coming in October are the: 
 

 

 
 
Nominations for officers for 2005 will be taken at the 
October Business meeting.  This is your opportunity to
select members whom you think are qualified for the 
positions.    So put on your THINKING CAPS NOW! 
 

President 
Vice President 

Secretary 
Treasurer 



 
 
 
 

October 30, 2004 
 

Please get your items to Peggy Childress, Peg Hansen, or Mary Gregory. 
 

Let’s make this a big event. 
 
 
 

 
 Don’t Forget Desserts! ! ! 

 
 BSC members, be sure to bring those delicious desserts to the 
Special Olympics Golf Tournament at the Shamrock Golf Course on 

Saturday, October 9th. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Make plans now to attend the Danville Area Shag Club 
Party on November 20th.  Let’s all go and support Danville. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Don’t forget the Bus trip to Greater Triad Shag Club on 
October 9th.  Contact Chuck Upchurch……. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Give registration form wit
Burlington Shag Club, G

Name:  

Name:  

Name:  

Name:  

Saturday, October 9, 2004 
8:30 Shotgun Start 

Soft spikes required 

Shamrock Golf Course 
Hwy 49 South 

1.5 miles from I-85/40..Exit 145 
Captain’s Choice – Three Flights - $50/person, $200/team 

Bring your own team or see Steve McHone to be placed on a team. 
Mulligans - $5.00 each, will be sold at sign-in at the course. 

Limited to 32 teams 

Prizes awarded to First, Second, and Third Place winners in each 
flight and Closest to Pin on Par 3’s and Longest Drives. 

 

Make checks payable to: 
Burlington Shag Club 

N
 

Entry fee includes:  Green Fees, Golf Cart,Refreshments served on 
course and Cookout
Cookout after tournament 
$5.00 for non-players 

(Meal ticket required for cookout) 
Desserts provided by club members 

50/50 and Special Raffle Drawing 

 
For more information, contact: Steve McHone at 336-449-7572 or Ronnie Gregory at 336-585-1118
h your check to Steve McHone or Ronnie Gregory or mail to: 
olf Committee, P.O. Box 1174, Burlington, NC 27216-1174 

Handicap:  Telephone:  

Handicap:  Telephone:  

Handicap:  Telephone:  

Handicap:  Telephone:  

umber of mulligans, (limit 2)________ at $5.00 each  $_____________ 
                                                                  Total Enclosed $_____________ 



 
 
 

Happy Birthday 
October   November          

    
  Brown, Kimberly 2 

Whaley, Neal 2 Shirley, Ashley 1 
Wade, Harry 5 Caldwell, Chip 6 
Wade, Debbie 6 Herod, Robert 6 
Estler, Don 7 Dixon, Sherry 9 
Lamb, Dianne 7 Roshelli, Tuesday 10 
Hallaman, Fred 9 Tingen, Bill 13 
Oakley, David 10 Turner, Rick P. 14 
Berry, Pat 11 Bason, Sharon 15 
Price, Linda 13 Bostic, John 15 
Daniels, Kay 14 Albright, Bill 16 
Blalock, Peggy 15 Sharpe, Angie 17 
Waynick, Dale 17 Thompson, Gloria 20 
McHone, Steve 21 Becker, Jasper 21 
Justice, Jesse 22 Robinson, Jo Ann 21 
Ellis, Len 26 Walker, Ben 21 
Bartmess, Florence 29 Beaver, Beverely 22 
Kirby, Norman 30 Elliott, David 25 
Bulla, John S 31 Oakley, Carol 25 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Joan Kimbro’s 
Father has 
been ill.  

this family in 

 

Welcome New Members 

     John Bostic Jason Huey 
  Susan Huey Robert Herod 

Please keep 

your thoughts 
and prayers. 

   Ed Smith       Patti Smith 
          Tita-Hunter-Herod 

 
 
 

Current Membership 300!!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



October 8, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Lounge in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM    DJ is Norman Mills 
 
Oct 9, 2004  
Special Olympics Golf Tournament sponsored by the Burlington Shag Club. Location: 
Shamrock Golf Course.....Click Here for the Flyer and Registration. 
 
Oct 9, 2004  
GTSC "Meet The Area Shag Club Party" in Greensboro, NC. Hosted by: Greater Triad 
Shag Club. Location: Thirsty's 2. Time: TBA. Cost: $5.00. DJ: TBA. Contact: Max 
Madrin 336-299-6859 or email mmadrin@hotmail.com. More info on 
http://www.greatertriadshagclub.org. 
 
October 15, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's Lounge in the 
Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Gene Briles 
 
October 22, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Lounge in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM    DJ is Bobby Snyder 
 
October 29, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club" Halloween Party and Shag Night" at Master's Lounge in the 
Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Ron Russ 
 
November 5, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Lounge in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM    DJ is TBA  
 
November 5-7, 2004  
14th Annual Fall Cyclone in Mooresville, NC. Hosted by Twister's Shag Club. Location: 
The Old Skating Rink in Mooresville, NC. 7 great DJ's, a band on Sunday morning, 3 
free meals, and a continuous free-pour all weekend long. Come and see why 1056 people 
from 77 clubs (14 states) attended 2003 Fall Cyclone. Keep checking 
http://www.goshagging.com for details as they develop.  
 
November 12, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Lounge in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM    DJ is Rommie Tyndall 
 
November 19, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at Master's Lounge in the 
Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 
 
November 20, 2004  
Danville "Meet The Area Shag Club Party" in Danville, VA. Hosted by: Danville Shag 
Club.  
 
November 26, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's Lounge in the Ramada Inn from 9:00 PM 
- 1:00 AM    DJ is TBA 

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/images/SpecOlympicsFlyer.pdf


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 
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